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ALUMNI HIGHLIGHTS  
 Ties that Bind, Dreams that Inspire. Indeed, the past few months have been a busy season of 
renewal with two very well-received alumnae events – SJC’s 75th Anniversary Dinner in November 2013, 
and the Alumni Chinese New Year Celebrations in 2014.  
           On 15 November 2013, 510 members of the SJC family  
celebrated old ties at a reunion dinner in the school hall.  This 75th 
Anniversary Dinner, the first since 2008, had an enthusiastic turn- 
out as several generations of SJCians -  old girls, sisters-cousins,  
mothers-daughters, past and present staff -  reunited to celebrate  
the spirit of SJC. 

 School Leaders, past and present, and the IJ Board 
 

 
Ex-SJCians posing proudly and 

affectionately in their old uniforms. 

           Amidst the appreciative tributes paid to ex-staff, Mrs Cecile Tan was also acknowledged for having 
played a key role in establishing SJC’s strength in Netball and for having left an indelible mark on many of 
her students as the values of resilience, determination, creativity and collaboration that had guided them to 
excel on the netball court had been transferred to their lives beyond school and stayed with them through 
life.  

 
Generations of SJC teachers. 

                On the 8 February 2014, as a spin-off 
from the 75th Anniversary Reunion Dinner, SJC 
Alumnae celebrated the Chinese New Year by 
organizing another event to bring together ex-
students who wanted to recreate their sporty 
school days  at SJC’s old campus at Hillside 
Drive. 
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         SJCA organized netball matches followed by lunch at SJC. Old girls, regardless of whether they had  
been part of the netball team, and their children played hard on a lovely Saturday morning as ex-students 
renewed old ties over the love of sports and good food.  Mrs Cecile Tan kicked off the first game with her  
signature whistle. School leaders such as our ex-principal, Sister Dominique, and our principal, Miss Ho, and  
old and current teachers also came down to share in the warmth and camaraderie.  

 
      
           Old girls with Mrs Cecil Tan 

 
            
             Celebrating Old Ties and Forging New Ones  
 

 

     

    

 

New t-shirts imprinted with the old  
netball team logo were  
enthusiastically snapped up by  
alumni. 
 

2014 COMMUNITY OUTREACH: SPREADING FESTIVE JOY 

 
 

SJC’s festive ambassadors 

  On Thursday, 6 February 2014, the seventh day of the Lunar New Year,  
traditionally known as Renri (the common person's birthday), 303 students  
and 21 staff from SJC spread the new year cheer by blessing the residents  
of Seng Kang East Way and St Anne’s Woods with mandarin oranges. This 
was the second time that SJCians were reaching out to the community  
during the lunar festival.   
  

 

 Prior to the actual 
event, students from 
Secondary 1A to C, 
Secondary 4A to D, 
and Secondary 5A  
and B, arrived early 
to pack the greeting  
cards and oranges  
into paper bags. 
Working quickly and  
happily, staff and  
students soon  
covered 692 units  
within 45 minutes.  
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These sincere good wishes were well received by residents. 

 

       Some students even took the initiative to 
gift passers-by on the streets with the mandarin 
oranges, winning many smiles of gratitude.  
       The event would not have been possible 
without the cooperation of the supportive SJC 
staff and our enthusiastic students. We look 
forward to the next CNY blessing in 2015! 

 

       
NURTURING COMMUNITY SPIRIT  
        In line with the spirit of giving back to the community, this year’s Chinese New Year Celebrations in SJC 
were made extra special by an inaugural initiative by students and staff, and the big-heartedness of our 
Parents’ Support Group (PSG).  This year, students and staff started a hongbao pledge for the students on 
financial aid.  As with previous years, our resourceful PSG and our school counsellor, Mdm Tan, also 
worked very hard through the sale of Chinese New Year cookies to raise funds for the students on financial 
aid.  We have had a very supportive response and we would like to thank our parents, students and staff!  
 
SINGAPORE’S LARGEST CHINESE CALLIGRAPHY COLLAGE   

 

          Recently, SJCians had the 
chance to explore the elegant 
ancient craft of calligraphy and 
created Singapore’s largest 
Chinese calligraphy collage.   
 

           Look out for more cultural exploration activities during our Mother Tongue Fortnight  later in the year 
when students get to learn about a variety of Asian cultures and languages through the games, culinary arts, 
literature, visual art and music of different Asian traditions. 
 
MOE’S 2014 EXCEL FESTIVAL :  VALUING EVERY CHILD, LEARNING FOR LIFE (11-12 APRIL) 

 

        Parents who would like to register for 
MOE’s ExCEL Festival 2014 may do so at 
https://www.excelfest.com/#&panel1-2.   

        The 2014 festival will be held at Suntec 
Convention Halls 401-402 with 70 Sharing 
sessions and 35 Seminars to choose from.   

        This annual event celebrates and shares 
exciting and innovative practices from schools.  
It is also a platform for parents and members of 
the public to find out more about the latest 
developments in our education landscape.   
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OUR GLOBAL CLASSROOM  
         When preparing for January 2014 competitions, the SJC netballers spent much of November and 
December 2013 back in school training several times a week.  During this stretch, they also had the chance 
to attend a training tour in Perth from 23-28 November.   
         On this learning journey, students visited three Australian high schools -  Darling Range High Sports 
School, Aranmore Catholic College and Warwick Senior High. Over the four days of training, students learnt 
that both Singaporeans and Australian coaches adopt similar set drills and styles of play. 
        Our girls played friendly matches at every school and trained alongside Australian students.  Despite 
the fact that these were friendlies, the matches were challenging as the Australians were much taller, 
tougher and faster, and our students also had to acclimatize to the weather. However, the rigour and 
cheerful tenacity of the Australian players was an insightful learning experience for our girls and all came 
back inspired to train even harder.         
  
 

SJCians with their counterparts from the Aranmore Catholic College 
 

 
“The 
difference in 
the level of 
competition 
compared to 
Singapore is 
large.  It was 
such a great 
experience 
for us. We 
learnt many 
new skills 
and we kept 
on 
improving.”�
- Michelle 

           Training in Australia included long distance cycling over undulating countryside, and coaching clinics 
with the Australian teachers.  The uncomfortable experience of training in cold weather further taught them 
the importance of not allowing the environment to affect their state of mind when training and competing on 
the court.  Long distance cycling further strengthened their teamwork as the girls had to learn to pace as a 
group.  As Britney observed, “Cycling around the island taught me to persevere and not give up even when 
I’m tired as the team is as strong as the weakest player.”  She Lay echoed a collective realization when she 
noted that the experience made them “understand one another’s strengths and weaknesses better so that 
we can play better as a team.” 

 
With the Warwick Senior High athletes 
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